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roads;
b  Council assets and local amenity especially trucking noise; and

¢ The Port through increased risk of a chain reaction with cumulative hazardous
operations.

2 The letter to the Minister for Planning and Public Spaces note that the community
expects these concerns to be addressed in an assessment process and communicated
accordingly to residents.

3  Write to the Minister for Transport and Minister for Planning and Public Spaces, noting
the impacts of the Three Ports Policy and resulting increase in truck movements,
requesting that the NSW Government bring forward construction of the Mount Ousley
Interchange as a matter of urgency.

The variation moved by Councillor T Brown (the addition of point 3) was accepted by the
mover.

ITEM 1 - END OF TERM REPORT 2017-2021

The following staff recommendation was adopted as part of the Block Adoption of ltems (refer
Minute Number 603)

(ofelu]\[ef IS {=tS{o]NURR[e]N] — RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY on the motion of Councillor
D Brown seconded Councillor T Brown that Council endorse the End of Term Report 2017-
2021.

ITEM 2 - POST EXHIBITION - WEST DAPTO SUBURBS REVIEW

The following staff recommendation was adopted as part of the Block Adoption of ltems (refer
Minute Number 603)

ofo]ul\\[efIRSINR{=SIOINUAN[0]N — RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY on the motion of Councillor
D Brown seconded Councillor T Brown that -

1 Council applies to the Geographical Names Board (GNB) to progress the proposed new
boundary and names for Suburbs ‘A’ and ‘B’ under the West Dapto Suburbs Review
Project. The proposed suburb names being ‘Stream Hilll and ‘Kembla Grange’
respectively.

2 The West Dapto Suburbs Review Project that applies to Huntley (Suburbs C and D) is
paused until the outcomes of the GNB consideration of duplication of suburb names in
NSW is finalised.

Council does not progress the West Dapto Suburb review of Avondale at this time.

Council staff keep a list of names relevant to West Dapto that have been nominated
through the suburbs review process for consideration in future street and park naming.
The list should be provided to active and future developers in the release area.

DEPARTURE OF COUNCILLOR

Due to a disclosed conflict of interest, Councillor Cox departed the Chamber at 8:04 pm and
was not involved in the debate nor voting on Item 3. Councillor Cox returned to the Chamber
at 8:48 pm at the conclusion of ltem 3.

DEPARTURE OF COUNCILLOR

During debate and prior to voting on Item 3, Councillor Rimmer departed and returned to the
meeting, the time being from 8:19 pm to 8:21 pm.



